At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 18th day of June, 2007


Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



Derek N. Benedict, Councilman






George A. Woolsey, Councilman







Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman






Also Present: Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh
                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

The Pledge was led by Robert Harris, a resident of the Town of Newburgh and student at Wallkill Senior High School.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


New Item 8B.   Landscape Estimate


Delete existing item 12.


Add new item 12:  Settlement Agreement, Marquise Construction

New Item 13.  Traffic Study


Old item 13 becomes new item 14.


Old item 14 becomes new item 15.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.
5.
ORANGE LAKE HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION: Letter of Support for Grant Application


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign a Letter of Support for a grant application by the Orange Lake Homeowners Association. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Booth read the letter.

(see attached)
6.
RECREATION:


A.
Hiring of Seasonal Lifeguard


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 14, 2007 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to hire Ashley Baginski to fill the summer lifeguard position. The proposed hire date is June 19, 2007 with a pay rate of $8.24 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.  

B.
Part-Time Laborer Pay Rate


Supervisor Booth withdrew this item from the agenda due to the fact that the applicant declined the position.
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7.
OLD TOWN HALL:  
A.
Exterior Repairs Estimated Project Budget

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, stated he talked to Mr. Cosentino, architect for the project. Mr. Cosentino confirmed that the proposed scope estimate he submitted for the architectural work, exterior repairs, new finishes and associated work for Old Town Hall was a very high estimate because he is concerned that there might be structural rot behind the siding where the original graphics were installed. The high estimate will allow for enough money for any repairs that may be needed.   


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the budget for the proposed scope of architectural work, exterior repairs, new finishes and associated work for Old Town Hall. The total estimated cost of repairs is $76,920.00 and the total estimated project budget is $103,170.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

8.
PLANNING BOARD:   Appointment of Secretary to the Planning Board


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request of John Ewasutyn, Planning Board Chairman, to hire Dina Haines to fill the full position of Secretary to the Planning Board. The proposed hire date is June 21, 2007 at an hourly rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated the Town did go through an interviewing process and this position was posted.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 
B.
(add on) Landscape Estimate

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Landscape Cost Estimate for Lands of Flaim dated June 18, 2007, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, in the amount of $11,365.00. The landscape inspection fee for this project is $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

9.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING:  Temporary Weight Limit/Meadow Hill Road



(suggested date:  June 27, 2007   7:00 p.m.)


Supervisor Booth stated the Highway Superintendent has recommended that the Town put into action a temporary 9 ton weight limit on Meadow Hill Road while repaving and  the new paving cures. A weight limit of 9 ton is imposed from Meadow Hill Road’s intersection with the rear entrance to the Newburgh Mall to the intersection with Fletcher Drive.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to set a Public Hearing date of June 27th, 2007 at 7:00 PM for a Resolution of the Town Board introducing Local Law Temporarily Excluding Vehicles Having A Gross Vehicle Weight of Nine Tons or More From Meadow Hill Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated a Public Hearing is not normally scheduled for an Audit/Workshop Session but the Highway Superintendent would like this done as soon as possible in order to have the signage installed and to protect the new road that is being installed shortly.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 
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10.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARINGS/STARLIGHT HOLDINGS:


A.
Water District Extension    (suggested  date: July 23, 2007  7:00 p.m.)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to set a Public Hearing date of July 23, 2007 at 7:00 PM in the matter of the extension to the Consolidated Water District to include the lands of Lane DeMuro and Marcia DeMuro in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

B.
Drainage District                 (suggested date: July 23, 2007  7:15 p.m.)


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to set a Public Hearing date of July 23, 2007 at 7:15 PM in the matter of the establishment of a Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant Article 12 of the Town Law upon the petition of Lane DeMuro and Marcia DeMuro. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

C.
Lighting District                  (suggested date: July 23, 2007  7:30 p.m.)


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to set a Public Hearing date of July 23, 2007 at 7:30 PM in the matter of the establishment of a Lighting District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant Article 12 of the Town Law upon the petition of Lane DeMuro and Marcia DeMuro. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 


D.
Sewer District                      (suggested date:  July 23 2007  7:45 p.m.)


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to set a Public Hearing date of July 23, 2007 at 7:45 PM in the matter of Extension to the Crossroads Sewer District to include the Lands of Lane DeMuro and Marcia DeMuro in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

11.
HOME RULE:  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Home Rule request for an act to amend the Civil Service Law in relation to the office of Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by  Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

12.
NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH REQUEST

This item deleted.
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12.
(add on) SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT: MARQUISE DEVELOPMENT

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this settlement agreement arises from a claim filed by Marquise, the contractor for the Town’s Meadow Hill Drainage Project. An issue arose from a claim that was made by the neighboring property owner. Trees and other vegetation were removed from her property without her permission.  Payment was withheld from Marquise in regard to their submissions to the Town for their contract. The settlement agreement provides that the Town will pay Marquise for the majority of their submissions except for the $10,000.00, which is viewed as sufficient to address the claim submitted by the neighbor. The withholdings will be held until December 1, 2007, at which time the property owner will have to have filed an action in court against the Town or her claim will have expired. This authorization is to pay Marquise Construction Corp. for the contract for the Meadow Hill Drainage Project and to withhold $10,000.00. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the settlement agreement with Marquise Construction Company regarding the Meadow Hill Drainage project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no. 

13.
(add on) TRAFFIC STUDY

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the proposal relates to a study of the 17K Corridor and is tied into the implementation of the Town’s Comprehensive Plan. The proposed traffic study will be increased in scope from a previous study. The cost of this study will be $45,600.00.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the traffic study not to exceed $45,600.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.   
14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced his office will be open Saturday, June 23, 2007 from 9 A.M. until 12 noon.


The second announcement he had was the Town Board goes into its Summer Schedule. The only Public Town Board meetings scheduled for the next three months are Monday July 23rd and Monday, August 20th.  Both of these meetings will start at 7:00 P.M.

The audit/workshop meetings will be held on June 27th, July 11th, August 8th and August 29th. All of these meetings are on Wednesdays and will start at 7:00 P.M.


The public is welcome to attend the audit/workshop meetings. However, no public forum appears on the agenda for the public to address the Board on any topic of its choosing, as is the case with public meetings. 


Supervisor Booth announced July 3rd is Community Day. It will be held at Cronomer Park and there will be live music and vendors with arts and crafts. The fireworks display will be at dusk. He invited everyone to come early and stay late. 

Councilwoman Greene stated there will be plenty of food vendors there. She invited everyone to come have their dinner and picnic. 

15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Supervisor Booth invited anyone with questions or comments to come up to the 
microphone, state their name and if they would like to, give their address. The Board will 
try to answer all their questions. 
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Bill Wiseman, Kroll Development, stated he was here tonight with his neighbors to 
address their concerns in regards to the Driscoll Subdivision. They are worried about 
several issues the first being the traffic. 

He was under the impression that this development is going to have Town water and 
sewer. The Kroll development had a petition several years ago and it was his 
understanding that the Kroll development was going to be next in line for consideration 
of the expansion of the sewer system. He would like to know where they stand in this 
consideration. Kroll development also has poor water pressure and they are very 
concerned with what will happen when the Driscoll Subdivision also starts using the 
Town water.

Mr. Wiseman would like to know what type of homeowner association the Development 
will have.  


The stormwater run off is another concern.


The entrance way to the Development is proposed to be an open span arch bridge, which 
will be dedicated to the Town. He questioned if the Town is prepared to take on the 
maintenance of this bridge.

The developer is going to put in turn lanes to help with the flow of traffic, Mr. 
Wiseman’s concern is the length of time it will take to have these lanes put in and what 
will happen to the traffic until they are completed.


There is a board on board fence proposed for the project, and it will be dedicated to the 
Town. He wants to know if the Town is prepared to maintain this fence. 

When he looks at the scope of the plan, he sees a house being built on the corner of the 
wetlands. He doesn’t think this can be done. 


The recreation trail that will be built is a trail with sidewalks, which will be dedicated to 
the Town. Will the Town have to pay to maintain these sidewalks? 



What will be the impact on the school district, and will the district be able to house these 
students? 

Supervisor Booth stated there is no formal agreement between the developer and the 
Town at this time. He addressed Mr. Wiseman’s concerns as follows:


One of the things brought up with the Comprehensive Plan is that existing 
developments 
in the Town of Newburgh be the first to be considered for sewer expansion. One of the 
things this developer is proposing to do is put in a trunkline that the Town would have 
easements to. The Town would then be able to bring the sewer lines into the Kroll 
development. This would be very economical for the residents in the Kroll development. 


The Homeowner Association is usually turned over to the homeowners. 


As far as the stormwater drainage, our Planning Board is very stringent regarding the 
regulations on the stormwater drainage.  

Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, stated there is a new DEC requirement that collected 
stormwater must be treated to some extent before it is released. All of the Driscoll 
stormwater will conform to the DEC and Town regulations. 

Mr. Osborne believes the bridge proposed for this project is either a concrete open box or 
a steel arch bridge both of which have a 50 year life span. 


Supervisor Booth agrees there will be more traffic. If the DOT requires turn lanes it will 
be the developer’s financial responsibility to install the turn lanes. These turn lanes will 
have to be completed before the final approval is given. 

Mr. Osborne is going to talk to Bill Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, about 
the water pressure issues. 


Supervisor Booth stated the fence is a conservation easement. The developer is 
requesting to dedicate the fence to the Town. He said at this point the Town is not ready 
to accept the responsibility of the fence. Supervisor Booth said the fence would have to 
be in the best interest of the Town before they would decide to accept it.  
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Supervisor Booth did not see where the developer was planning on building next to the 
wetlands, that is up to the DEC and the consultants to monitor. 

Supervisor Booth believes in sidewalks and he is trying to draft a proposal for sidewalk 
districts. The districts would be responsible for maintaining and repairing the 
sidewalks in their district. 

Councilwoman Greene directed her question to Supervisor Booth and Mark Taylor, 
Town Attorney, about a more effective way to notify the residents of  the Kroll 
development and keep them abreast as to what is going on with the Driscoll Subdivision.


Supervisor Booth will look into the matter. 


Larry Perlitz, Kroll Development, has concerns with the increase of flooding in his 
area. He would like to see more done with keeping the culverts clean. In his opinion it 
would help with the water problem. There is also an odor coming from the area and a 
brown film that lies on top of the water that collects in the culverts. 


Supervisor Booth stated there is a drainage problem that exists in the Kroll 
Development area. When the area was originally developed there was poor drainage and 
in some cases no drainage. The Town does not have easements for most of the 
drainage ditches in the development and therefore. 


Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, stated Mr. Kroll never dedicated the drainage system to 
the Town and the Town doesn’t have the right to go on the property of the residents to 
clean out the ditches. 

Councilman Woolsey stated he knows this is an ongoing problem and he and the 
Highway Superintendent will drive over to the Kroll Development and take a look to see 
what can be done.


Paul Ledoux, Kroll Development, has a culvert in front of his house that was crushed 
by a snow plow. He would like to have it replaced. The crushed pipe doesn’t allow the 
rain water to run through it and this causes flooding on his property. 

Supervisor Booth is going to give the location of the crushed pipe and all the 
information to the Highway Department. 



Mr. Vazquez, Kroll Development, has a drainage pipe that ends half way through his 
property and would like to know what can be done. When it rains there is a large amount 
of water that pours onto his property because the pipe ends and there is nowhere for the 
water to go. 


Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, is going to look at the tax maps to see if there is an 
easement for that part of Mr. Vazquez’s property.


James Sanabria, Kroll Development, stated there is a drainage pipe running through his 
property and creating an excess amount of water in his backyard. He wanted to know 
why the paving done in his area  didn’t include the road in front of his house.  
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Supervisor Booth stated the problems occurring in the Kroll Development are due to the 
fact that this development was built before the Town had a building department, drainage 
laws and DEC laws. There are no easy answers to these problems. The one thing that is 
certain 
is that this area needs a sewer system. It is the Town’s hope that if the Driscoll 
subdivision does go through a sewer trunkline would be available to the Kroll 
development residents making the sewer hookup possible. Supervisor Booth said for the 
new development coming into the Town of Newburgh the developer will have to show 
that it will benefit the Town and the existing residences in the Town.  It is Supervisor 
Booth’s hope that the Driscoll Subdivision will provide them with the adequate 
easements and piping to provide the Kroll Development with the sewer system they need.  

Sandra Kissam, Gardnertown, stated she doesn’t see the need to correct the problem 
in the Kroll Development by adding a new development. She is disappointed to hear 
the Board speak as if the Driscoll development has been approved. She asked if this was 
just a rubber stamping operation for the project. She has a belief in the process and it 
may turn out that this development is not desirable. The Kroll development residents 
have ongoing problems that have existed ever since it was built in the late 1940’s or the 
early 1950’s. It is her opinion it is a result of poor management and planning on the part 
of the Town of Newburgh.

Supervisor Booth stated at the time the Kroll development was being built the Town 
didn’t have a Building Department or a Town Engineer. At that time it was open 
development.  The problems that the Kroll residents are having are not the fault of the 
Town. They are the fault of the Developer.  

Sandra Kissam, Gardnertown, stated the Kroll development could go into a central 
sewer treatment facility and it could be a local subdivision facility. The trunkline from 
the Driscoll development may not be needed to correct the sewer problems existing in 
the development. The woodlands that border along the Quassaick Creek should be 
left intact because if they are disturbed it will cause a drainage problem resulting in 
flooding and pollution. It will create additional problems to the existing ones.  

Supervisor Booth stated the Planning Board and their consultants are the ones who work 
with the DEC and make the decision concerning the approval of a development. The 
Town Board addresses the developer’s agreement. Supervisor Booth stated at the present 
time the Board knows there is a development being proposed. In the Comprehensive Plan 
it was made very clear that the Kroll development had to be put in the proposal by name 
and they are in need of a sewer system. The Town Board is not rubber stamping this 
project, if the Planning Board does not approve the project then it isn’t approved. The 
Town Board does not become involved in the approval of projects. They make the laws 
the Planning Board is working under. The Town Board is responsible for enforcing the 
laws.  

Sandy Wiseman, Kroll Development, said she has the same concerns as the rest of the 
people here tonight. Her other concern is our municipality. How long can the Town 
continue with Volunteer Firemen & Volunteer Ambulance at this rate of growth? Our 
Police Force is working very hard and she questioned if they would be able to keep up 
with the additional growth. With our tax dollars being stretched as far they can how can 
this continue?  


Supervisor Booth stated all of the Board members are lifelong residents. The Town 
would like to shut the gates, but this would be illegal. He said the growth can not be 
stopped, what the Board can do is maintain the growth. 
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Bob Depew, Kroll Development, has concerns about maintaining the roads and where 
the money will come from for the maintanence. He is worried about the wildlife that 
live in the woods in the back of his house. He is also concerned with the growth of the 
Town. 

Supervisor Booth stated there will be stipulations that have to be followed by both the 
Planning Board and the Town Board. The Town has made zoning changes to limit the 
growth in the Town of Newburgh. 

Beverly Johns, Kroll Development, said her largest concern is the crime that comes 
with growth.


Supervisor Booth replied that every year the Town does expand the Police Force. More 
community involvement is strongly encouraged. There are no easy answers. Most of the 
crime that is handled by the Town Police isn’t from the residents of the Town. It comes 
from outside of the community. At the present time the Town is active in an impact 
program, which is a combined team unit with the City of Newburgh, Town of New 
Windsor, the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, the New York State Police 
Department and the Town of Newburgh. There are people working on this project on a 
regional basis. They don’t wait for the crime to happen, they try to stop it before it 
happens. In the fall the Town will have the resident Police Academy program 
documented again. 

Dawn Davenport, Kroll Development, said a stop sign is missing at the corner of 
Center 
Street and Third. It is a dangerous situation and would like the sign replaced.   

Supervisor Booth stated he will contact the Highway Department and they will install a 
new stop sign. 

Theresa Young, Leptondale, asked if it is required for the Town to send certified letters 
to residents within 500 feet of a project. 


Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, stated Town Code requires that for hearings on 
subdivisions and variances, property owners within 500 feet must be notified.  


Theresa Young, Leptondale, inquired as to why the For Sale sign is still up on the 
property the Town purchased on Route 32?

Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, replied Councilman Woolsey asked him the same 
question and it would be looked into. 

Mr. McMurtrie, Kroll Development, stated he had a lot of questions at the beginning of 
the meeting but they have all been answered. He does have a lot of water that drains 
onto his property and he would like to have it taken care of. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn at 8:45 P.M.. The 
motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

